
 
A RESOLUTION RECEIVING AN UPDATE ON INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS 
AT MERRITT MILL-FRANKLIN –MAIN-BREWER (TIP #U-5847) 
 

WHEREAS, a highway project to improve the intersection of Brewer Lane-West Franklin Street-
East Main Street-Merritt Mill Road Lane received State funding and is programmed to be 
constructed in FY2019; and 

WHEREAS, conceptual design has been underway with an alternatives analysis yielding 
descriptions of benefits associated with the different types of improvements; and 

WHEREAS, the Town of Carrboro and the Town of Chapel Hill have reviewed the alternatives 
and requested clarifying information from the project designers; and 

WHEREAS, on the recommendation of NCDOT, an intersection improvement project at the same 
location was submitted for scoring as a bike-ped project in SPOT Prioritization 5.0 for 
consideration in the FY2020-2029 State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP), as an 
alternative to the highway project.  

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Carrboro Board of Aldermen requests that the 
North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) continue its work to evaluate 
improvements for all modes at the Merritt Mill-Franklin-Main-Brewer intersection, 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Carrboro Board of Aldermen provides the following 
additional comments on the project: 

_______________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

This the 19th day of September in the year 2017. 

Attachment A




